Contact Us:

Customer Service
(352) 753-4508

Administration
(352) 751-3939

Budget
(352) 674-1920

Community Standards
(352) 751-3912

Community Watch
(352) 753-0550

Property Management
(352) 753-4022

Finance Customer Service
(352) 750-0000

Human Resources
(352) 674-1905

Public Safety
(352) 205-8280

Purchasing
(352) 751-6700

Recreation Administration
(352) 674-1800

Risk Management
(352) 674-1828

Utility Operations
(352) 751-3939

January 14, 2021

District Weekly
Bulletin

CDD Orientation

This valuable program is held each Thursday at 10:00 a.m. at the District
office located at 984 Old Mill Run in Lake Sumter Landing. For
additional information, please contact the District Customer Service

Center at 352-753-4508.

CDD Orientation is cancelled until further notice.

DistrictGov.org



Information Provided by...

District Administrative Offices

As the safety of residents, guests, staff and visitors in The Villages community
continues to be of utmost importance to the District, all District Administrative
Offices will continue to be open on an appointment only basis until further notice.
Appointments can be made by emailing or contacting the appropriate District
Department.

« Administration- 352-751-3939 or CustomerService@districtgov.org

. Bonds- 352-751-3900 or Bonds@districtgov.org

« Community Standards- 352-751-3912 or DeedCompliance@districtgov.org
« Customer Service- 352-753-4508 or CustomerService@districtgov.org

« Human Resources- 352-674-1905 or HumanResources@districtgov.org

« Recreation- 352-674-1800 or RecreationDepartment@districtgov.org

. Risk Management— 352-674-1828 or RiskManagement@districtgov.org

. Utilities- 352-750-0000 or Utilities@districtgov.org

If you do not know which department to contact, please call the District Customer
Service Center at 352-753-4508.

Masks are required for all appointments at all District Administrative offices, due to
the nature of the transactions being less than 6 feet apart.

There is a drop box available in the breezeway outside of the District
office located at 984 Old Mill Run. If you need to drop off
correspondence, please utilize the locked drop box.


mailto:CustomerService@districtgov.org
mailto:Bonds@districtgov.org
mailto:DeedCompliance@districtgov.org
mailto:CustomerService@districtgov.org
mailto:–HumanResources@districtgov.org
mailto:RecreationDepartment@districtgov.org
mailto:RiskManagement@districtgov.org
mailto:Utilities@districtgov.org

Frequently Asked Questions and

Answers

In which District do I reside?

VILLAGE
Alden Bungalows @ Collier
Alhambra
Amelia
Antrim Dells @ Collier
Ashland
Belle Aire
Belvedere
Bonita
Bonnybrook
Bradford
Briar Meadow
BRIDGEPORT @
Creekside Landing
Edgewater Bungalows
Lake Miona
Lake Shore Cottages
Lake Sumter
Laurel Valley
Miona Shores
Buttonwood
Calumet Grove
Caroline
Charlotte
Chatham
Chatham @ Soulliere
Chitty Chatty
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VILLAGE
Collier
Country Club Hills
De Allende
De La Vista
De Luna
Del Mar
DeSoto
Dunedin
Duval
El Cortez
Fenney
Fernandina
Gilchrist
Glenbrook
HACIENDA
Spanish Spring Villas
Vista Lago Villas
Vista Sonoma Villas
HACIENDA
Units 7, 8, &9
Hadley
Harmeswood of Belle Aire
Hawkins
Hemingway
Hickory Head Hammock
Hillsborough

DISTRICT
10
LC

1
1
12
LC
12
10
7
LC
12

W O O

LC
LC
LC

13

10



Frequently Asked Questions and

Answers

In which District do I reside?

VILLAGE
Hyde Park @ Charlotte
LaBelle
Lake Deaton
Lake Ridge
La Reynalda
Largo
La Zamora
Liberty Park
Linden
Lynnhaven
Mallory Square
Marsh Bend
McClure
Mira Mesa
Mission Hills @ Hacienda
Monarch Grove
Orange Blossom Gardens
Osceola Hills
Osceola Hills @ Soaring Eagle
Palo Alto
Palo Alto - Unit 21 ONLY
Pennecamp
Piedmont
Pine Hills
Pinellas
Pine Ridge
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VILLAGE
Poinciana
Polo Ridge
Rio Grande
Rio Ponderosa
Rio Ranchero
Sabal Chase
Sanibel
Santiago
Santo Domingo
Silver Lake
Springdale
St. Catherine
St. Charles
St. James
Summerhill
Sunbury of Glenbrook
Sunset Pointe
Sunset Ridge @ Sunset Pointe
Tall Trees
Tamarind Grove
Tierra Del Sol
Valle Verde
Virginia Trace
Winifred
Woodbury
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DistrictGov.org

How do I know who my Board of Supervisors are?

To find your Board of Supervisors, go to District Gov.org.

Use the Your District dropdown to find your numbered District.

Under the Quick Links Menu, click on Board of Supervisors.



Frequently Asked Questions
and Answers

I lost my Villages ID. How do I get a new one?

Please contact the District Customer Service Center at 352-753-4508 to make an
appointment. There are two locations to choose from: 984 Old Mill Run in Lake
Sumter Landing or 4856 South Morse Boulevard just south of SR 44. There are two
options to replace your ID. You can receive a free Temporary 30 Day ID which will
give you an opportunity to find your original ID. If you prefer not to get a
temporary card, we can replace your ID with a new permanent card.

Lost, stolen or damaged Villages Resident ID cards will be replaced for a $15.00
charge. A new resident ID number will be issued and a new photo will be taken each
time a new ID is issued.

How do I replace my gate cards?

Please contact the District Customer Service Center at 352-753-4508 to make an
appointment at one of the Customer Service Center locations. Bring any remaining
gate cards you still have issued to your home as they are issued in sets of two. We
will deactivate the missing card(s). If the missing card is part of a set, the set will be
deactivated. We will issue you a new single card or a set of cards. It will cost $15.00
to replace the missing card.

*Masks are required for all appointments at all District Administrative offices, due
to the nature of the transactions being less than 6 feet apart.



Information Provided By...

St Catherine Recreation Area

The St. Catherine Recreation Area opens today! Featuring an adult pool, bocce,
corn toss, picnic pavilion and shuffleboard courts.

Peak Participation Program

Many activities are reaching their peak attendance/participation numbers early as
the recreation centers are still operating at 50% capacity. Each center and activity
has pre-determined attendance/participation capacities set by the Recreation &
Parks Department who takes into consideration the activity content and social
distancing depending on the room where the activity is held. Valid Villages ID
cards or guest ID cards with photo ID are required. When residents are waiting,
guests may be restricted due to space availability to accommodate resident
demand. ID scanners will be in use; please hold your own card. These procedures
ensure a safe and enjoyable experience for all. Visit DistrictGov.org /Recreation
Department for more information.



Information Provided By...

Winter Social Leagues

Join your friends and neighbors for some friendly competition. League registration

begins on January 14, 2021. The full schedule of offerings can be found on the
District website.

TEA Speakers Series

Due to popular demand an additional session of “The Toys of Spies: 1776-2021
speaker series has been added and is open for enrollment.



Information Provided By...

Community Watch Adult Watch Program

A very special part of the responsibilities in Gate Operations is to call residents
who have signed up for the Adult Watch Program. When registering for this free
program, residents can request to receive a call at a designated time of day and
sometimes more than once per day. The frequency of calls is determined by the
resident requesting the phone calls. Some residents request to be called every day.
While some residents request a call on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. On
average, 100 calls are made daily. In 2020, approximately 40,000 were made as
part of the Adult Watch Program.

When making Adult Watch phone calls, Community Watch follows specific
protocol. If the resident answers on the first call, staff has a conversation with the
resident for a few minutes. If residents do not answer, multiple calls are made.
Other protocols may include contacting Community Watch Dispatch and local law
enforcement.

Calling residents regularly allows Community Watch staff to get to know the
residents they speak to on a regular basis. Residents have provided amazing
gratitude and feedback in utilizing this free service.

To register for Adult Watch, you can download the form at https://
www.districtgov.org/departments/Community-Watch/AdultWatchForm.pdf or
contact Customer Service at 352-753-4508 or CustomerService@ DistrictGov.org.


https://www.districtgov.org/departments/Community-Watch/AdultWatchForm.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/departments/Community-Watch/AdultWatchForm.pdf
mailto:CustomerService@DistrictGov.Org

Information Provided By...

The Mangrove Executive Golf Course will close on Monday, January 25, 2021 until
further notice for the renovation of the course timber bridge. Due to the slow
percolation of the soil structure in Evans Prairie, the water table rises following
tropical systems that frequent Florida’s peninsula during peak storm season. In an
effort to provide a great golfing experience for our residents and guests, this
approved capital infrastructure improvement plan will enable the ongoing access
to golf holes throughout all seasons. We thank you for your patience during this
time.

Information Provided By...

Please click the following link, https://www.districtgov.org/community/PDFs/
First_Responders_ Presentation_January2021.pdf, for an update to the First
Responders Recreation Center and the presentation given to the Amenity
Authority Committee (AAC) and Village Center Community Development District
(VCCDD) on January 6, 2021. The AAC recommended to the VCCDD that staff
commence the construction bid solicitation process and the VCCDD approved this
recommendation.


https://www.districtgov.org/community/PDFs/First_Responders_Presentation_January2021.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/community/PDFs/First_Responders_Presentation_January2021.pdf

The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have scheduled
maintenance:

= Mulberry Grove Regional Recreation Complex

The Mulberry Grove Regional Recreation Complex will have the Spirit/Patriot and
Liberty/Old Glory Rooms closed for maintenance January 4th through January
18th.

= Pimlico Village Recreation Center

The Pimlico Village Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on January
16th.

— Coconut Cove Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities
and Family Pool

The Coconut Cove Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and
Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on January 17th.

= Virginia Trace Neighborhood Adult Pool

The Virginia Trace Neighborhood Adult Pool will be closed for maintenance until
further notice.

= SeaBreeze Regional Recreation Complex Sports Pool Restrooms,
Locker Rooms and Showers

The SeaBreeze Regional Recreation Complex Sports Pool Restrooms, Locker Rooms
and Showers will be closed for maintenance January 25th through January 27th.

— Manatee Village Recreation Center
The Manatee Village Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning on January 24th.
— Bradenton Village Recreation Center Medjool Palm Billiards Hall

The Bradenton Village Recreation Center Medjool Palm Billiards Hall will be closed
for maintenance on January 20th.

= Eisenhower Regional Recreation Complex Bocce and Shuffleboard
Courts

The Eisenhower Regional Recreation Complex Bocce and Shuffleboard Courts will
be closed for maintenance January 14th through January 15th.

— Big Cypress Recreation Center
The Big Cypress Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on January 16th.
= Burnsed Recreation Center Billiards Room

The Burnsed Recreation Center Billiards Room will be closed for maintenance on
January 21st.



Tunnel Closures

Tunnel Closures

As recommended by the Amenity Authority Committee (AAC) and the Project
Wide Advisory Committee (PWAC) and approved by the Districts which own
tunnels, the multi-modal path tunnels located under Buena Vista Boulevard and El
Camino Real are scheduled to be painted January 4, 2021 through January 17,
2021. The purpose for these and other tunnels to be impacted is for the capital
improvement project which will yield a reflective coating to aid in visibility as one
traverses the tunnel. These improvements will enhance tunnel user safety. Dates
may be adjusted due to unforeseen circumstances, including weather.

All work is scheduled between 9:00 p.m. and 5:00 a.m. There will be short periods
during the night where the tunnels will be closed and an alternate route must be
taken.

B1 - 16680 Buena Vista Blvd (Buena Vista/Mulberry)
B4 - 1700 Buena Vista Blvd (Buena Vista/Belle Aire/Alhambra)

B2 - 17200 Buena Vista Blvd (Buena Vista/Legacy)
B5 - 2890 El Camino Real (El Camino/Alhambra/Savannah)

B3 - 17700 Buena Vista Blvd (Buena Vista/Belle Meade)

B6 - 1530 Buena Vista Blvd (Buena Vista/Savannah)

Everything possible will be done to minimize your inconvenience. For the SAFETY
of our crews and all residents, we ask that you please use caution and pay attention
to all signage.

Your cooperation is greatly appreciated. For additional information, please
contact District Property Management at 352-753-4022.



Information Provided By The
Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention (CDC)

We understand that some people may be concerned about getting vaccinated once
a COVID-19 vaccine is available in the United States. While these vaccines are
being developed as quickly as possible, routine processes and procedures remain
in place to ensure the safety of any vaccine that is authorized or approved for use.
Safety is a top priority, and there are many reasons to get vaccinated.

COVID-19 vaccination will help keep you from getting COVID-19.

COVID-19 vaccines are being carefully evaluated in clinical trials and will be
authorized or approved only if they make it substantially less likely you’ll get
COVID-19.

Based on what we know about vaccines for other diseases, experts believe that

getting a COVID-19 vaccine may help keep you from getting seriously ill even if
you do get COVID-19.

Getting vaccinated yourself may also protect people around you, particularly
people at increased risk for severe illness from COVID-19.

Experts continue to conduct more studies about the effect of COVID-19
vaccination on severity of illness from COVID-19, as well as its ability to keep
people from spreading the virus that causes COVID-19.

COVID-19 vaccination will be a safer way to help build protection.

COVID-19 can have serious, life-threatening complications, and there is no way
to know how COVID-19 will affect you. And if you get sick, you could spread the
disease to friends, family, and others around you.

Clinical trials of COVID-19 vaccines must first show they are safe and effective
before any vaccine can be authorized or approved for use. The known and
potential benefits of a COVID-19 vaccine must outweigh the known and
potential risks of the vaccine for use under what is known as an Emergency Use
Authorization (EUA).

Getting COVID-19 may offer some natural protection, known as immunity. But
experts don’t know how long this protection lasts, and the risk of severe illness
and death from COVID-19 far outweighs any benefits of natural immunity.
COVID-19 vaccination will help protect you by creating an antibody response
without having to experience sickness.



Information Provided By The
Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention (CDC)

« Both natural immunity and immunity produced by a vaccine are important
aspects of COVID-19 that experts are trying to learn more about, and CDC will
keep the public informed as new evidence becomes available.

COVID-19 vaccination will be an important tool to help stop the
pandemic.

. Wearing masks and social distancing help reduce your chance of being exposed
to the virus or spreading it to others, but these measures are not enough.
Vaccines will work with your immune system so it will be ready to fight the
virus if you are exposed.

« The combination of getting vaccinated and following CDC’s
recommendations to protect yourself and others will offer the best protection
from COVID-19.

. Stopping a pandemic requires using all the tools we have available. As experts
learn more about how COVID-19 vaccination may help reduce spread of the
disease in communities, CDC will continue to update the recommendations to
protect communities using the latest science.

What You Should Know:
The safety of COVID-19 vaccines is a top priority.

The U.S. vaccine safety system ensures that all vaccines are as safe as possible.
CDC has developed a new tool, v-safe, as an additional layer of safety monitoring
to increase our ability to rapidly detect any safety issues with COVID-19 vaccines.
V-safe is a new smartphone-based, after-vaccination health checker for people who
receive COVID-19 vaccines.

COVID-19 vaccination will help protect you from getting COVID-19.
Two doses are needed.

You need 2 doses of the currently available COVID-19 vaccine. A second shot 3
weeks after your first shot is needed to get the most protection the vaccine has to
offer against this serious disease.



Information Provided By The
Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention (CDC)

Right now, CDC recommends COVID-19 vaccine be offered to
healthcare personnel and residents of long-term care facilities.

Because the current supply of COVID-19 vaccine in the United States is limited,
CDC recommends that initial supplies of COVID-19 vaccine be offered to
healthcare personnel and long-term care facility residents.

There is currently a limited supply of COVID-19 vaccine in the United
States, but supply will increase in the weeks and months to come.

The goal is for everyone to be able to easily get vaccinated against COVID-19 as
soon as large enough quantities are available. Once vaccine is widely available, the
plan is to have several thousand vaccination providers offering COVID-19 vaccines
in doctors’ offices, retail pharmacies, hospitals, and federally qualified health
centers.

After COVID-19 vaccination, you may have some side effects. This is a
normal sign that your body is building protection.

The side effects from COVID-19 vaccination may feel like flu and might even affect
your ability to do daily activities, but they should go away in a few days.

COVID-19 vaccines are one of many important tools to help us stop this
pandemic.

It’s important for everyone to continue using all the tools available to
help stop this pandemic as we learn more about how COVID-19
vaccines work in real-world conditions. Cover your mouth and nose
with a mask when around others, stay at least 6 feet away from others,
avoid crowds and wash your hands often.

Source: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/8-things.html

CDC.gov (www.cdc.gov) is your online source for credible health information and
is the official Web site of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC).


https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/8-things.html
https://www.cdc.gov/index.htm







Information Provided By...

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE

Is seeking an alternate volunteer committee member for Village Community
Development District No. 4

Village Community Development District No. 4 (District 4) is seeking an alternate
primary representative on the Architectural Review Committee (ARC).

The alternate applicant must be a full time resident of District No. 4, lived in The
Villages for at least one year and attended a minimum of one (1) Architectural
Review Committee meeting. Candidates are recommended to have education and/
or experience in any of the following areas: architecture, ability to read site plans,
residential/commercial construction, building management, deed restricted
communities, landscaping, county code enforcement, etc; however, this is not
required. This requires attendance at the ARC meeting every week for the first four
(4) weeks and once every month thereafter. The Committee meets weekly, on
Wednesdays, for approximately 3 1/2 hours (8:00 a.m. until 11:30 a.m.).

If you are interested in becoming an alternate volunteer representative for District
No. 4, applications are available on the link below. Please complete the application
and return it to the Community Standards Department, 984 Old Mill Run, The
Villages, Florida, no later than 5:00 p.m. on January 22, 2021. For information
about the position, contact the Community Standards Department at 751-3912.
























